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The 32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time November 8, 2020
Be prepared, for you know neither the day nor the hour.
As our liturgical year nears the end, our scripture readings concentrate

on the end of times, on the long, expected return of Jesus.
In our Gospel reading from Matthew this Sunday Jesus tells the story

of the ten virgins, five of whom were wise and brought extra oil and five
who were not so wise and brought only their lamps with no extra oil.
The bridegroom came later than expected and the five who were prepared
were admitted to the banquet.  The five virgins who were not prepared,
who had to hurry off to purchase oil for their lamps, missed out, and the
door was locked before their return.  We need to be prepared, live our
lives as if Christ was returning today or if we were to die suddenly today.
There are those who think, I can live as I want today and there will
always be time to reconcile with God later.  The reward will be the same,
right.  However, we may not have the opportunity for a last second
repentance or death bed conversion.  It does not make any sense to wait!

As we heard the past couple of weeks, God loves us and wants us to
love him and love our neighbor.  He wants us to live our life, loving each
other and helping each other.  If we help each other have good healthy,
happy and holy lives here on earth and help bring those around us into
a good relationship with our Lord, then as our second reading from
Thessalonians says, for if we believe that Jesus died and rose, so too
will God, through Jesus, bring with him those who have fallen asleep.

I pray that all of you are staying safe and smart during this time of
pandemic.  Keep wearing those masks anytime you are in public, stay
six feet apart when possible and wash any possible germs away often.
Even if you are young and in great health, we all want to make sure we
protect those around us from the virus.  Don’t become virus weary.

God bless,
Deacon Kermit



Monday, Nov 9
No Daily Mass
Tuesday, Nov 10

6:30 PM: Special Intentions for Lee & Mary Swanson
Wednesday, Nov 11

8:40 AM School Mass: +Fr. Mike Patnode
Thursday, Nov 12

8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for the David Casement
Family

Friday, Nov 13
8:40 AM School Mass: +Melvin & +Serene Beierman

Saturday, Nov 14
5:30 PM Mass: +Donald Welter

Sunday, Nov 15
8:00 AM Mass: For the People

10:00 AM Mass: +Ray Rasmus
6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Kardelen Hanson

Monday, Nov 9
10:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
11:00 AM Funeral for Evelyn Berglund—Visitation one hour prior

6:15 PM First Reconciliation Parent Session #2 (Church)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Nov 10
7:00 PM School Council Mtg (Sch Classroom)
7:00 PM Cemetery Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Wednesday, Nov 11 No Faith Formation Tonight
9:30 AM Rosary (Chapel)

Thursday, Nov 12 No School Today
5:00 PM Liturgy Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
6:30 PM RCIA & Beyond-Advent & the Liturgical Year (St. Kateri

Rm)

Friday, Nov 13 No School Today
6:00 PM Tim White/Rebecca Gieske Wedding

Saturday, Nov 14
4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Nov 15
7:30 PM Newman Club M&M Night (Church/Rectory)

Monday, Nov 9
●  Ez 47:1-2,8-9,12
●  Ps 46:2-3,5-6,8-9
●  1 Cor 3:9-11,16-17
●  Jn 2:13-22

Tuesday, Nov 10
●  Ti 2:1-8,11-14
●  Ps 37:3-4,18,23,27,29
●  Lk 17:7-10

Wednesday, Nov 11
●  Ti 3:1-7
●  Ps 23:1-6
●  Lk 17:11-19

Thursday, Nov 12
●  Phmn 7-20
●  Ps 146:7-10
●  Lk 17:20-25

Friday, Nov 13
●  2 Jn 4-9
●  Ps 119:1-2,10-11,17-18
●  Lk 17:26-37

Saturday, Nov 14
●  3 Jn 5-8
●  Ps 112:1-6
●  Lk 18:1-8

Sunday, Nov 15
●  Prv 31:10-13,19-20,30-31
●  Ps 128:1-5
●  1 Thes 5:1-6
●  Mt 25:14-30

This Week in the Parish —––—

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For Week of November 9 to 15

Daily Readings —–————–—
For Week of  November 9 to 15

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Mason Kane
Newhouse, son of Brandon & Tori Newhouse.
May he be filled with the Holy Spirit.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
Evelyn Berglund. May she find rest and peace,
and may her family find comfort in God’s love.

Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next class is scheduled for Sunday, December 6. Please call
the Parish Office at 444-4262 for more information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Jerry or Fr. Michael.

Sacramental Life ——————



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Total Actual Contributions

Week #18 (Weekend of Nov 1) $23,684.55

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $352,062.69 ~ Current: $284,378.85

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,727,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $1,954,147.09

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Options for offertory giving:
 Deposit envelopes in boxes in the Narthex.
 Contact Deacon Kermit Erickson to set up recurring

ACH withdrawals.
 Give online at stphilipsbemidji.org.
 Give via text: Text "give" to 218-277-6444, follow

link you receive, receive a link, click "sign in" to
register for an account, complete registration to
receive a secure PIN, select “offertory,” enter the
donation amount and payment.

Parish/School Employment Opportunity
St. Philip’s Church & School is searching for:

• Custodial cleaning staff member. Mon.-Fri., 3:30-7 PM
during St. Philip’s school year. Custodial/cleaning experi-
ence is a plus, but not required.

People who accept these positions must be safe environment
certified. If interested in any of these positions, contact Dcn.
Robb Naylor at 218-441-4904.

Parish Life —–—————––—

Join us to celebrate the lives of loved ones who
have gone before us in faith, and to rejoice in our

hope that we will see them again in heaven.

Mass of Remembrance and Hope
Tuesday, November 17, 2020 at 6:30 PM

If you would like to share a photo of your loved one for
display on the monitors as part of the celebration of the
Mass of Remembrance, go to stphilipsbemidji.org
and upload an image. If you are unable to
send an electronic photo, please send a
print to Tammy Johnson, Parish Office,
Church of St. Philip, 702 Beltrami Ave.
NW, Bemidji, MN 56601. All are invited.

We need your help to relieve the burden being borne by our

19 pandemic, our Facilities & Maintenance Staff have
up and performed disinfection tasks following every

and disinfecting the Church, School and Offices on a daily ba-
sis. The great job they have done has helped us keep our chil-
dren and parishioners safe. However, disinfecting the Church
for every Mass has required them to commit to coming in on
both Saturday & Sunday. To reduce this burden, we are looking

pews following the 10:00 AM Sunday Mass. This job would take
less than 10 minutes for 4 persons. If you attend the 10:00 AM
Sunday Mass as a worshipper and/or Liturgical Minister, please
consider helping our Parish. We will happily train you for what

If you can help us, please contact Dcn. Robb Naylor, Parish Ad-
ministrator, or Bonnie Lee, Director of Liturgy & Music, in the

St. Philip’s School Happenings —

Maximizing our space—dining set available
In an effort to use every inch of our space—so we can socially
distance—we are making a glass-top dining table and accompa-
nying hutch available for bid to parishioners. We invite bids and
will follow-up with those that meet the reserve. Item details:

Alexander Julian At Home brand dining set. 46”x84” wood and
iron table with beveled-edge glass top. Four cushioned dining
chairs. Two cushioned captain’s chairs. Cabinet with hutch is
83.5” tall, 69.5” wide and 15” deep. Storage doors and drawers of
multiple sizes. Lighted hutch comes with six fixed (but remova-
ble) glass shelves. To view pictures of the set, go to our webite,
www.stphilipsbemidji.org. Please email your offer to rec-
tor@stphilipsbemidji.org or contact the Parish Office if you
would like more information.

Congratulations to the winner of our St. Philip’s School Presiden-
tial Election: Mr. Brad! Or should we say, President Brad!

Classes are collecting food and monetary donations for Bemidji’s
Stuff-A-Truck. Pick up will be Nov. 18th.

Students and staff raised over $1300.00 during our CAP/PJ day.
For a monetary donation, pajamas and/or a cap could be worn to
school that day. Proceeds will go to the Bemidji Food Shelf.

Thurs., Nov. 12: Conferences (via phone calls)
Thurs. & Fri., Nov. 12 & 13: No School
Wed., Nov. 18: Picture Retake Day. 9:00 am - Noon
Wed., Nov. 18: Pick up day for Stuff-A-Truck. 9:55 AM. (More

info coming soon.)
Tues., Nov. 24: School Dance-a-Thon (this replaces our “Color

Run” —More info coming soon)
Tues., Nov. 24: School Thanksgiving Meal at the following

times:11AM PreK/Kdg, 12 PM 1st-4th grades, 1 PM 5th-8th
grades.

Wed.-Fri., Nov. 25-27: No School, Thanksgiving Break

Newman Club ———————

How does the Newman Club gather?
The Who, What, When, Where, & Why have been answered in
previous bulletins. How we gather includes in-person, online,
and in-prayer. During this pandemic, we wear masks & keep
physical distance to keep people safe. We visit, pray, listen,
question, make suggestions, play games, eat, watch videos, or
some other activity. We might not be perfect in our “how” but
we’ll keep trying & keep following God! Join us?

MORE HELP IS NEEDED
We appreciate the generous response we received to help with
disinfecting following the Sunday, 10:00 AM Masses. We now
need your help to also do the Church disinfecting following the
Saturday, 5:30 PM Masses. Disinfecting the Church for every
Mass has kept our maintenance staff here on Saturdays and
Sundays after an already long week. Then we must give them a
day off during the week. To reduce this burden on them, and so
we don’t fall behind on our weekly maintenance and janitorial
duties, we’re looking for 4 parishioners willing do the disinfect-
ing of the Church following the 5:30 PM, Saturday Masses. This
job takes less than 10 minutes for 4 persons. We will happily
train you for what we need you to do. Please consider helping
our Parish with this important work.

If you can help us, please contact Dcn. Robb Naylor, Parish
Administrator, or Bonnie Lee, Director of Liturgy & Music, in
the Parish Office (218) 444-4262, we'll put you on the volunteer
schedule.



Have you used our Bishop Sheen Library?
St. Philip’s received a generous gift consisting of most of Bishop
Sheen’s works, donated by the Quandt family. During the pan-
demic, this library is not accessible, but you still can borrow.
Please decide what you like to read, view,
or listen to by Bishop Sheen, then leave a
message for Nancy at ngood-
man1@stphilipsbemidji. org or 218-441-
4907. Give your name, contact infor-
mation, and the title you wish to borrow. Nancy will contact you
to let you know if that item is available and how to pick it up.

Upcoming Retreats…

CHRIST THE KING RETREAT CENTER
621 First Ave South – Buffalo, MN 55313

Men & Women’s Retreat Weekend, Nov. 13-15
“Eucharist and the Healing of the Earth” silent weekend retreat
presented by Fr. Joseph Nassal, CPPS, will be held at Christ the
King Retreat Center in Buffalo, MN, Nov 13-15. The retreat be-
gins Fri. at 8 PM and ends at 12:45 PM Sunday. Suggested offer-
ing is $175, including non-refundable $30 deposit. Several re-
treat scholarships are available for students high school and
older. Join us for a peaceful, prayerful and affordable retreat
experience. Please call (763) 682-1394 or visit
www.kingshouse.com for online registration or more infor-
mation.

Advent Day of Centering Prayer, Sat. Dec 2
Advent offers an opportunity to nurture our inner life with God
in a deeper way. Centering Prayer is one of the oldest forms of
prayer. This simple form of silent prayer invites us to become
still before the Indwelling Presence of God in a stance of open-
ness and surrender. Lectio Divina focuses on the readings of
Advent which will help us to enter more deeply into the mystery
of this sacred season. Join us at Christ the King Retreat Center
in Buffalo, MN, Sat. Dec 2, 9 AM to 3 PM, includes lunch. Sug-
gested offering $40.

Retreatants can get more information or register online at
www.kingshouse.com or by calling Christ the King Retreat
Center at 763-682-1394.

For Men who are interested in becoming a Deacon
If you are interested in entering the Deacon Formation pro-
gram an initial “Discerning the Diaconate” session will be held
via zoom on Saturday, November 21 from 9:00 to 11:00. This
session is for men and, if married, their wives, who are consid-
ering to apply for the next deacon formation group which will
begin formation in January of 2022. You will meet with Deacon
Mark Krejci, Director of Deacon Formation and Personnel and
others to join in prayer, reflection, and a chance to ask ques-
tions about the program. If you are interested in participating,
please e-mail Deacon Mark at mkrejci@crookston.org.

Adult Faith Formation Online Opportunities:
The following two opportunities utilize online video, talk out-
lines, a resource list, and reflective activities. You can go
through these series at your own pace or start a discussion
group to go through these series with others. (If you’d like to
see if there are others interested in forming a group study,
leave your name, contact info & desired series with Nancy at
218-441-4907 or ngoodman1@stphilipsbemidji.org.)

“Healing & Hope” taught by a variety of speakers. For
more information please go to - https://
www.archspm.org/healing-and-hope-series/

”Praying with Scripture Series” taught by Bishop Cozzens
& Archbishop Hebda. For more information please go to
- https://www.archspm.org/praying-with-scripture-series/

“Therefore, stay awake, for you know neither the day nor the
hour.” ~Matthew 25:13
Many of us have put off doing something because we think
we are too busy. We’ve all said, “I’ll do it later when I have
time.” Unfortunately, too many of us apply this attitude to
our Faith. Jesus’ call is urgent, in the here and now, in your
current circumstances. Don’t delay. How is God calling you
to use your gifts today? None of us is guaranteed tomorrow.

The fall 40 Days for Life worldwide campaign has come to an
end, and there are 522 confirmed reports of babies (and
their moms) spared from abortion—with updates continu-
ing! Listen to last week’s episode of The 40 Days for Life Pod-
cast to learn of even more blessings!

40daysforlife.com/god-is-on-the-move
www.40daysforlife.com

A prayer as I put on my mask.
Creator,

As I prepare to go into the world, help me to see
the sacrament in the wearing of this cloth —

let it be “an outward sign of an inward grace” — a
tangible and visible way of living love for my

neighbors as I love myself.

Christ,
Since my lips will be covered, uncover my heart,
that people would see my smile in the crinkles

around my eyes. Since my voice may be muffled,
help me to speak clearly, not only with my words,

but with my actions.

Holy Spirit,
As the elastic touches my ears, remind me to listen
carefully — full of care — to all those I meet. May
this simple piece of cloth be shield and banner, and

each breath that it holds be filled with your love.

In your name, and in that love, I pray.

Amen.

Retrouvaille Marriage Help
Thinking about Separation or Divorce? Hurting? Angry? Feel
helpless? Retrouvaille is a lifeline for troubled marriages. Cou-
ples learn the tools to rediscover each other and heal their
marriage. 100% confidential. More information at
info@tcr-mn.org | http://www.helpourmarriage.org

When:
December 4-6, 2020 or February 5-7, 2021

Where:
Best Western Dakota Ridge Hotel
3450 Washington Dr, Eagan, MN 55122
800-470-2230



Ministry Schedule —————————————————
Week of  November 14/15 ~ Thirty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time

BeFrienders are here for you…
If you are feeling overwhelmed by life’s events and need a car-
ing, confidential, and non-judgmental    person to talk to, please
consider meeting with one   of St. Philip’s BeFrienders. We are
unable to meet with you in person at this time, so phone meet-
ings would be set up instead. For more information or to request
a friendly visit, contact Tammy in the Parish Office at 444-4262.

Bemidji Council 1544

Randy Lipscy
Grand Knight 760-7024

Joe Bofferding
Financial Secretary 556-0651

St. Philip’s Mission Statement:

To Accomplish God’s Work

Open 9:30 to 3:00
Tues, Thurs, Sat.

Be a part of the Livestream Team
Contact Maryhelen Chadwick if you would like to help St. Philip's
bring Mass to those who cannot attend. This ministry helps keep
our community connected. Comfort with technology helps but
training will be provided. Volunteer shifts are Saturdays for 5:30
PM Mass. (4:30 PM-6:45 PM). Email mhchad-
wick@stphilipsbemidji .org or call 218-444-4262.

Clothing Depot Opens With Limits
The St. Philip’s Clothing Depot is open with limited hours and
customer capacity. The Clothing Depot is open Tuesday, Thurs-
day and Saturday 9:30 AM-3 PM (as volunteer staffing permits).
Plexiglass and other health and safety measures are in place.
There is a limit of six customers at a time in the store. We ask
all to respect these limitations. Donations are limited to winter
coats, mittens/gloves, heavy socks and boots. Other donations
will not be accepted at this time. If you would like to volunteer,
call 218-444-3835 during Clothing Depot business hours.

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot —–—

Saturday, November 14  5:30 PM Sunday, November 15  8:00 AM Sunday, November 15  10:00 AM

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Tracie Walter Jennifer Noble

LECTOR 1 Ella Martin Pam Murray Elena Peterson

LECTOR 2 Roger Heger NEED SUB Tony Schussman

INTERCESSOR Dcn Robb Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson

INTRO TO MASS
ANNOUNCER

Janet Moris NEED SUB Ernie Rall

CAPTAIN Roslyn Hanson Mark Studer HELP PLEASE

EMHC
Roslyn Hanson
Cyndy Scanlan

Jamie Hoffman
Tracie Walter
Pat Welch

Don Carlson
Courtney Haskins
Cathy Lalli

USHER -
Main Church

Mary Jo Christenson
Mark Moris
Ian Spaeth
Michael Taviani

Frank Homer
Ayden Homer
Ashlea McMartin
Bob Murray

Barbara Fitzgerald
Jack McCrady
Matthew Rud
NEED SUB

GREETER -
Entrance Door

Patricia Hadrava
Kathy LeMoine

Pete Kucera
Sandy Kucera

Mary Kinsella
John Miesen
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